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By Mayoral Proclamation, as of today, the City of Washington is observing a state of emergency 
due to community spread of the Coronavirus COVID-19 within the State of Iowa.  The 
Washington Public Library is closed indefinitely.  City Hall will close to the public indefinitely 
starting on Tuesday, March 17 at Noon, although staff will be available by appointment for 
essential business.  Residents are encouraged to “skip the trip” by utilizing our online services 
or contacting us by phone if possible. 
 

Trips to City Hall 
We are available to answer questions at (319) 653-6584 or online at: 
https://washingtoniowa.gov/city-government/contact-city-staff.  
 

Paying Utility Bills 
Payments can be put into the exterior drop box at City Hall.  Payments can be made online at: 
https://www.municipalonlinepayments.com/washingtonia/utilities. 
 

Building Permits 
Permit applications are available and can be submitted online at: 
https://washingtoncity.portal.iworq.net/portalhome/washingtoncity.  Help is available over the 
phone by calling (319) 653-6584. 
 

Other Fees and Applications 
Payment options for other City fees and fines are available at: https://washingtoniowa.gov/city-
government/development-services/pay-a-permit-fee-or-fine-online/. 
 

 

 
Keep up to date at: https://washingtoniowa.gov/news-stories/coronavirus-covid-19/. 

 
Thanks for your consideration!  Our community’s safety is our #1 concern! 

 
 


